

Via email: candlelighterssimcoe@gmail.com

September 17, 2025

Candlelighters Simcoe Kristen Gotthelf

Dear Kristen:

Re: Childhood Cancer Awareness Month - September 2025 - Proclamation

The Council of the Township of Oro-Medonte, at its September 10, 2025, Council meeting, received correspondence from Candlelighters Simcoe re: Request for Proclamation, September 2025 as "Childhood Cancer Awareness Month". Please be advised that Council is in support of Childhood Cancer Awareness Month and this letter will be posted on the township's website.

On behalf of Council, we extend our heartfelt appreciation to Candlelighters Simcoe for your unwavering support of children and families affected by childhood cancer. Your advocacy, compassion and community engagement during Childhood Cancer Awareness Month - and throughout the year - are deeply valued and make a lasting impact.

Yours sincerely,

Randy Greenlaw

Mayor

Cc: Council

P: (705) 487-2171

F: (705) 487-0133